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WHAT’S INSIDE

Passed To The
Grand Lodge Above

R.W. Bro. Robert Oliphant
William Mercer Lodge No. 678

Bro. T.L. John Carter
Vermillion Lodge No. 68 DauphinManitoba

WE CHERISH THEIR
MEMORY IN OUR HEARTS

Sick and Visiting
V.W. Bro. Ron Towns

Doric Lodge No. 455

Bro. Arend van Viersen
Doric Lodge No. 455

Bro. Bill Evanochko
Algonquin Lodge No. 536

W. Bro. Paul Seelig
National Lodge No. 588

Bro. Al Grigor
Bethel Lodge No. 699

Calls and Visitors Welcome

We wish them well and
pray for their full recovery

Veterans’ Appreciation
Night pg. /2

From the District Deputy
My Brethren:

Charles Dickens wrote: “I have always thought
of Christmas time, when it has come round, as
a good time; a kind, forgiving, charitable time;
the only time I know of, in the long calendar of
the year, when men and women seem by one
consent to open their shut-up hearts freely, and
to think of people below them as if they really were fellow
passengers to the grave, and not another race of creatures
bound on other journeys.”

At this special time of year, may we remember our words as
an Entered Apprentice, when we professed to practice the
principal virtue of Charity and remember those less
fortunate.

In closing, my wife Margaret and I extend to you and your
family the very best of Christmas wishes, may the Creator
bless you and walk with you and your family throughout the
coming year. To our friends of all faiths, we extend the best
wishes for the New Year. May it be a year filled with health,
fellowship and the fulfillment of many of your dreams.

Sincerely and fraternally

Roy and Margaret Eaton

Doric Lodge
Veterans’ Night / Pg. 4

Gore Bay Lodge
Official Visit/ Pg. 5

Celebrating
95 Years / Pg. 3

Alpha Council
No. 23 / Pg. 13

MasoniChip
News /Pg. 9

R.W. Bro. Allan Burns
Editor

Congratulations and Best
Wishes / Pg. 6 & 7

Important Dates
For December

National Lodge No. 588 – D.D.G.M. Official Visit,
Tuesday December 1st 2009 at the Belrock Masonic
Centre.

Espanola Lodge No. 536 – D.D.G.M. Official Visit,
Wednesday December 2nd 2009. Dinner at 6:00 p.m.

Plan To Attend

JAVA GUILD AT BELROCK
EVERY TUESDAY

COME FOR COFFEE –
STAY FOR LUNCH

Algonquin Lodge No. 536
Past Masters Night / Pg. 8

Nickel Lodge No. 427 Past
Masters Night / Pg. 8

Editor’s Christmas
Message / Pg. 9

Canadian Blood Services
News/ Pg. 10

Scottish Rite Charitable
Foundation / Pg. 11

Tuscan Chapter No. 95
News / Pg. 12

Excalibur York Rite
College No. 101 / Pg. 12

District Calendar of
Events / Pg. 14

Sudbury Shrine Club
News / Pg. 15

Sudbury Shrine Club
Installation Poster / Pg. 16

District Veterans’
Appreciation Night/ Pg. 2

Bro. G. Bury celebrates his
95th birthday / Pg. 3

Gore Bay Lodge No. 472
Official Visit / Pg. 5

MasoniChip Training
Session at Belrock / Pg. 9

Doric Lodge Veterans’
Night / Pg. 4

http://www.rameses-shriners.ca/
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Sudbury-Manitoulin District Veterans’ Appreciation Night
The Sudbury-Manitoulin District held their second annual
Veterans’ Appreciation night Friday, November 6th 2009 at
the Belrock Masonic Centre.
Bethel Lodge No. 688 acted as Host Lodge for the evening,
which began with dinner in the banquet room and followed
with a moving speech by Past Grand Master, M.W. Bro.
Donald Mumby. The brethren and guests then entered the
lodge room for the remembrance ceremony.

be able to enjoy the freedoms and luxuries we have. And he
pointed out that war and oppression arise from hatred,
greed, envy, and fanaticisms of the older generations and
how it is always our brave young men and women who are
called upon and who step forward to serve our country and
those troubled nations in need.

R.W. Bro. John Hodder from Doric Lodge No. 455
prepares for the Rose ceremony honouring those soldiers
who made the supreme sacrifice for our country and us.

M.W. Bro. Donald M.
Mumby P.G.M. honoured the
members of the Canadian
Forces present noting that
some of them were wearing
the Afghanistan G.C.S. Medal
marking their military service
in that troubled country.
He spoke about how fortunate
we are today in our country to

Veterans assemble in the West for the Ceremony of Remembrance

R.W. Bro. George Chambers
prepares to enter the lodge
room.

Honorary Lieutenant Colonel
George Bury and M.W. Bro.
Donald M. Mumby

V.W. Bro. Keith I.
Jordan presents a cheque
from the Java Guild to
assist with the building
costs of the home that is
being built for Cpl. Bill
Kerr, a wounded veteran
of the Afghanistan war.
Cpl. Kerr’s commanding
officer accepts on his
behalf.

Honoured guests assemble in the East for a picture.

Guests included Veterans,
members from the Armed
Forces and Cadets.
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BRO. GEORGE BURY CELEBRATES HIS 95TH
BIRTHDAY

BY R.W. BRO. R. EATON

RTN to Pg. 1

Royal Canadian Air Force Ensign

R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton D.D.G.M. congratulates Bro. Bury at his party

Bro. Bury and M.W. Bro. Donald
Mumby during the Veterans’
Appreciation night on November 6th

2009
Bro. George Bury celebrated his 95th birthday on Saturday, November
28, 2009. He was born in Winnipeg on Nov. 28, 1914 and moved to
Vancouver with his family where he grew.

He enlisted in the Royal Canadian Air Force in September 1939 and
served 33 years with the Canadian Forces. In later years, he was
awarded the rank of Honorary Lieutenant Colonel of the Ottawa
Signals No. 763 and in 2004 was name Honorary Colonel of the Unit.

In civilian life, George worked at Rockwell Canada retiring in 1979 as
Vice President of the company. Bro. Bury has been a Mason for 61
years. In 1948 he was initiated into Lebanon Lodge No. 133 in Exeter,
Ontario. He affiliated with Doric Lodge No. 455 in Little Current
Ontario when he moved to beautiful Manitoulin Island for his
retirement years. His is an active member of Doric Lodge and the
Royal Canadian Legion Little Current No. 177.

We congratulate George on his many achievements in life and we wish
him the very best as he looks forward to celebrating his 100th birthday.Bro. George Bury with Bro. Jesse Tait

and R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton

Bro. Bury (centre) forms part
of the Colour Party and
carries the colours for the
Veterans’ Appreciation night
at Belrock Masonic centre
and at Doric Lodge No. 455.
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Doric Lodge No. 455 Veterans’ Appreciation Night

Visitors from Algoma East District attend Veterans’
Appreciation Night at Doric Lodge

R. W. Bro. Roy Eaton D.D.G.M. – W. Bro. Al Wright,
Master of Doric Lodge No. 455 – W. Bro. Richard Meisner
Master Of Elliot Lake Lodge No. 698 – R. W. Bro Ken
Pierce D.D.G.M. Algoma East District

The first Veterans’ Appreciation night held in the
Sudbury-Manitoulin District happened on November 8th

2005.
It was during the Year of the Veteran in 2005 when the
Worshipful Master of Doric Lodge, W. Bro. Roy Eaton
decided he wanted to put together a Veterans’
Appreciation night.

VETERANS PROUDLY POSE FOR A PHOTO AFTER THE MEETING

Grand Lodge Officers present that night included R.W.
Bro. Allan T. Burns D.D.G.M. – R.W. Bro. Raymond
Daniels, chairman of the G.L. Education committee, R.W.
Bro. J. David Bell, Member of the Board of General
Purposes and V.W. Bro. Robert Lewis, Grand Steward.
Visiting Worshipful Masters present were W/ Bro. Reijo
Luoma, Nickel Lodge No. 427 –W. Bro. Claude Gervais,
Espanola Lodge No. 527 – W. Bro. Don Moxam,
Friendship Lodge No. 691.

W. Bro. Al Wright of Doric
Lodge No. 455 in Little Current
decided to hold a Veterans’
Appreciation night for the
Veterans living on Manitoulin
Island and were not able to travel
to Sudbury for the District
Veterans’ Appreciation night.
Held on November 10th 2009
with a special Open Lodge that
permitted the public to attend.
The brethren and their honoured
guests were served a delicious
Chilli dinner beforehand that was
enjoyed by all.

R.W. Bro. John Hodder
conducts the Rose
Ceremony honouring
those soldiers who made
the supreme sacrifice for
our country and us.

RTN to Pg. 1
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R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton D.D.G.M. attended his
Official Visit to Gore Bay Lodge No. 472 on
Thursday, November 12th 2009.
Bro. Hye Clark was the candidate for the Master
Mason degree work of the evening.

Head Table Guests
V.W. Bro. Milt Fleming, Grand Steward – R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton
D.D.G.M. – R.W. Bro. Bill Clark Worshipful Master – Bro. Hye

Clark Candidate – V.W. Bro. Art Madore

W. Bro. John Turner
organized the banquet
for the evening and
received many accolades
for putting together a
great meal.

The evening started with a traditional banquet
enjoyed by the many Masons present. A few extra
pieces of pie were also enjoyed by some of the
visiting brethren from Sudbury. It was noted how
much they enjoy the great food and take pleasure in
the Island hospitality. . .

Oh yes, they also enjoy attending the Official Visit
to Gore Bay Lodge.

Gore Bay Lodge No. 472 Official Visit

Brethren of Gore Bay Lodge with Grand Steward V.W. Bro. Milt
Fleming – R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton D.D.G.M. – Visiting Worshipful
Masters W. Bro. Rodd Junkila, Sudbury Lodge No. 658 – W. Bro.
Keith I. Jordan, National Lodge No. 588 – W. Bro. Cam Gilpin,
Bethel Lodge No. 688 and W. Bro. Brian Carter, Espanola Lodge
No. 527

RTN to Pg. 1
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THE FAMILY OF FREEMASONRY
THE SCOTTISH RITE CONSISTS OF FOUR

DISTINCT MASONIC BODIES

LEARN MORE ABOUT
SCOTTISH RITE FREEMASONRY

2 B 1 ASK 1

CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES
Congratulations Bro. David Spencer of Sudbury Lodge
No. 658 for his initiation into Freemasonry on
November 16, 2009.

Front L-R W. Bro. Gerald Hill (Sponsor) – Bro. David Spencer
– W. Bro. Rodd Junkila. Visiting friends of Bro. Spencer
pictured in the back row are Bro. Gary Huley and Bro. Ollen
Lee.

At the same meeting V.W. Bro. J. Ross Dixon received
recognition for his 50 years of Masonic service and was
presented a lodge certificate by the Worshipful Master.

V.W. Bro. J. Ross Dixon and W. Bro. Rodd Junkila

RTN to Pg. 1

Congratulations Bro. Chris Horsup of Nickel Lodge
No. 427 for your Initiation into Freemasonry on
November 4, 2009.

Congratulations Bro. Michael Vonduyhoven of
Espanola Lodge No. 527 for your Initiation into
Freemasonry on November 4, 2009.

(L-R) W. Bro. Brian Carter – Bro. Dwayne Comeau
(Sponsor) – Bro. Michael Vonduyhoven – R.W. Bro. Roy
Eaton D.D.G.M.

Congratulations Bro. Daniel Cluff of Bethel Lodge
No. 688 for being Raised to the Sublime Degree of a
Master Mason on November 13, 2009.

(L-R) R.W. Bro. D. Garry Dowling D.G.M. – M.W. Bro.
Raymond S.J. Daniels, Grand Master – Bro. Daniel Cluff –
W. Bro. Cam Gilpin – R.W. Bro. Don Rousell P.D.D.G.M.

The evening happened to be Bethel’s annual step-up
night and Bro. Stephen Pearce sat in the Near East
to conduct the degree
along with the openings
and closings. The Grand
Master was impressed
with Bro. Pearce and the
slate of officers who
conducted the Work. It
appears Bethel Lodge will
continue their reputation
for good work.
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CONGRATULATIONS AND BEST WISHES
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Congratulations to Bro. Raul Izas of
Friendship Lodge No. 691 for your
Initiation into Freemasonry on
November 11, 2009.

(L-R) W. Bro. Brian Post – W. Bro. Doug
Beange (Sponsor) – Bro. Raul Izas – V.W.
Bro. Brian Stoddart (Sponsor) – V. W.
Bro. Milt Fleming, Grand Steward

Friendship Lodge No. 691
Wednesday, November 11th 2009

(Front L-R) R.W. Bro. R. Gordon – W. Bro. S. Khoury – W. Bro. L. Redden – W.
Bro. B. Post – Bro. N. Menican – W. Bro. D. Beange – Bro. R. Izas – V.W. Bro. M.
Fleming – Bro. R. Kitching – V.W. Bro. R. Lewis
(Back) V.W. Bro. B. Stoddart – V.W. Bro. J. Cornthwaite – W. Bro. O. Koski – V.
W. Bro. C. Bracken – W. Bro. D. Moxam – Bro. R. Lipic – Bro. J. Miszczak – Bro. J.
Robbie

W. Bro. Darren Foy was presented with his Past Masters
certificate from Grand Lodge by W. Bro. Allen Bowles at the
Emergent meeting.

Congratulations to Bro. David Squarzolo of
Algonquin Lodge No. 536 for his Initiation
into Freemasonry during an Emergent meeting
held on November 24th 2009.

A few of Algonquin Lodge No. 536 newest E.A. Masons gather for a
picture with the Worshipful Master and District Deputy Grand
Master.

Bro. David Squarzolo with father-in-law
and sponsor W. Bro. Mike Gravelle.

W. Bro. A. Bowles, Worshipful Master – W. Bro.
Darren Foy – R.W. Bro. Roy Eaton D.D.G.M.

(L-R) R.W. Bro. J. D. Bell – Bro. D. Squarzolo
– W. Bro. D.A. Bowles – W. Bro. M. Gravelle –
W. Bro. D. Foy – R.W. Bro. R. Eaton

W. Bro. A. Bowles presents R.W. Bro. R. Eaton D.D.G.M. with a
donation on behalf of Algonquin Lodge for the District MasoniCHIP
program.
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Algonquin Lodge Past Masters Night
Congratulations to Bro. Michael Stopar for his Initiation into Freemasonry during the Algonquin Lodge Past
Masters night on November 17, 2009. W. Bro. Mike Mahaffy sat in the East for the night and conducted the
degree as Past Master.

Nickel Lodge No. 427 Past Masters Night
Congratulations Bro. Chris Marlok of Nickel Lodge No. 427 for being Passed to the Fellow Craft degree on
Wednesday, November 18, 2009 during the annual Past Masters night.
W. Bro. Al Stonier, Bro. Marlok’s father-in-law sat in the East for the night as the Past Master. A dinner of
wild boar stew was served for dinner in his honour.

(Front L-R) R.W. Bro. R. Fleming – W. Bro. R.A. Luoma – W. Bro. C. Stephenson – W. Bro. G. Newsom –
Bro. Marlok – W. Bro. A. Stonier – V.W. Bro. R. Storie – V.W. Bro. John Gilpin – V. W. Bro. F. Bright –
W. Bro. D. Horace (Back) W. Bro. P. Liukko – R.W. Bro. D. Innes – W. Bro. G. Boyce – W. Bro. Brian
Howe W.M. – W. Bro. K. Alexander – W. Bro. G. Nichols – W. Bro. M. Dowling – R.W. Bro. R. South – W.
Bro. C. Kemp

(Front L-R) V.W. Bro. J.E. Gamble – W. Bro. M. Lees – W. Bro. M. Mahaffey – Bro. M. Stopar – W. Bro.
A. Bowles – Bro. C. Stranges – W. Bro. D. McIvor (Back) R.W. Bro. J.D. Bell – R.W. Bro. B.V. Koivu –
V.W. Bro. R. Donaldson – W. Bro. G.V.G. McEwen – R.W. Bro. P. Ashley – W. Bro. T.J. Newburn – Bro.
J. Ashley – R.W. Bro. A. Burns – W. Bro. H. Wickenden – R.W. Bro. R.T. Runciman
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MasoniCH.I.P..
Sudbury-Manitoulin District Training Session

R.W. Bro. Ray Dobbs will be coming to Sudbury on Tuesday December
15th to present / train our volunteers for the MASONICh.I.P. The
training session begins at 7 p.m. in the Belrock Masonic Centre banquet
room.
Contact R.W. Bro. Rob Fleming for additional information.

The Christmas Season is upon us; Freemasons along with their families are preparing for
the festivities. Family gatherings, decorations, fine foods, and gifts have become an
intrinsic part of the holiday season for many in our prosperous society. Let us also not
forget its true significance and how it is so very much a part of our belief in God.
Our part of the world is primarily of Christian descent however we are a part of a cultural
melting pot and religious acceptance by everyone is essential for social order. Masons
are men of faith but Freemasonry is not a religion or a substitute for religion. The belief
in a Supreme Being is the cornerstone of Freemasonry and our guide to acceptance of
men of all faith and good character.
This is also a time for us to be mindful of those less fortunate. Consider extending the
hand of charity further so everyone may enjoy Christmas in a special way with their
families.
May each of you along with your families have a very Merry Christmas. May you enjoy
the true meaning of this time of year and prove how love and tolerance for each other will
defeat hatred and make the world a better place to live.
Fraternally yours,
R. W. Bro. Allan T. Burns
Niibaa' anami'egiizhigad & Aabita Biboo
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The blood donor clinic is truly feeling the effects of this uncertain flu season. For example: Today's clinic so far
we have only collect 9 units of blood since this morning at 8:00 a.m.!

Our clinic at 235 Cedar Street has noticed a significant reduction in blood appointments and we are asking for
your help to ensure there is an adequate supply of blood over the next month and going forth into the holiday
season.

If you could please forward this email to your friends, family and colleagues to let them know that we need to
collect 40 units of blood everyday in order to meet the constant demand for blood by our hospitals. We are
currently in need of all blood types, so if you are eligible to donate blood and are feeling well please call 1-888-2-
DONATE (1-888-236-6283) to make an appointment to give blood.

Our clinic is open Monday to Friday from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. If you are unable to make an appointment feel
free to walk-in during our clinic hours.

Special Events at the clinic

November - Canadian Forces Challenge (sign and send words of encouragement in an "In Honour" card that will
be sent to our troops overseas) and the Accountants' Challenge (Local accountants try to "Balance the Blood
Bank" in the month of November). Sign in sheets are located at the reception desk for your blood donation to be
counted in each challenge.

December - Mining Suppliers Challenge - (Local Mining Suppliers get involved by donating blood before the
holidays to ensure there is an adequate supply of blood during the holidays). Sign in sheets will be located at the
reception desk for your blood donation to be counted in the challenge.

Please help save up to 3 lives by donating blood! It only takes 1 hour of your time and the benefits are that you
could save someone's life.

Someday is today – For everyone who says they will give blood someday, either again or for the first time, we
remind them that “Someday is Today.”

Remember the Sudbury-Manitoulin District Masons are members of the Partners for Life program and you can
register online at:
https://www.blood.ca/Web/PFL.nsf/Member?openform&Lang=E&SFDS=S&cURL=/Web/PFL.nsf/French?OpenPage&Category=Forms
You will need to have our Partner ID ready: SUDB009647

Regards,

Wanda Berton
Community Development Coordinator
235 Cedar Street

Canadian Blood Services News –

Donating Blood During This Uncertain Flu Season
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Gail Brescia, Manager of Advancement NOSM; Don Rousell; Ross Dixon; Reijo Louma T.P.G.M. Sudbury Lodge of
Perfection; Allie Ransom, First Year student NOSM and Meaghan Gray, First Year Student NOSM

The Northern Ontario School of Medicine, east campus at Laurentian University in Sudbury, was grateful to
receive a $1000.00 donation for the student bursary fund from the Scottish Rite Charitable Foundation.
An identical donation was also presented to the School's West campus at Lakehead University in Thunder Bay.
This is the fourth consecutive year the Foundation has provided funds to assist NOSM learners in financial need.

The Family of Freemasonry in Ontario
is for YOU!

The York and Scottish Rites are meeting places in Masonry for
members of all lodges. It enables us to meet new Brethren,

make new friends and expand our knowledge of Freemasonry.
(W.Bro. Paavo E. Liukko)

Espanola Lodge No. 527

February 20th 2010
Stay tuned for more details.
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Excalibur York Rite College No. 101
.

Bro. Grayme Anthony and Officers of Tuscan Chapter No. 95 R.A.M.

Congratulations to
Bro. Grayme Anthony
of Algonquin Lodge No.
536 for receiving the
Most Excellent Master
degree from Tuscan
Chapter R.A.M. on
November 19th 2009.

Comp. Allen Deeth was presented
with his 50 year R.A.M. jewel at
the regular meeting of Tuscan
Chapter on November 19th 2009.

Companions Roger Kitching and Wally Davidson were presented their certificate
from Grand Chapter of Royal Arch Masons of Canada in the Province of Ontario

Congratulations to Bro. John Richer from
Algoma Mills for receiving The Order of
Knight of York on Saturday, November 21st

2009 at the Belrock Masonic Centre.
A cast wearing colourful costumes depicting
the dress of the time conducts the Order of
Knight of York.
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V. Ill. Comp. Allan P. Sweetman, Grand Sentinel –
R. Ill. Comp. Donald J. Emrick, Grand Principal
Conductor of the Work – R. Ill. Comp. Paavo E.
Liukko, Grand Inspector General District “E”

Alpha Council No. 23 meeting November 21, 2009

W. Bro. Henry Handsley Commander Noah – Bro. Jacques
Alcourse – R.W. Bro. Donald J. Emrick – Bro. Joseph Rankin –
R.W. Bro. Paavo Liukko – V. W. Bro. Allan P. Sweetman

RTN to Pg. 1

Alpha Council No. 23 R.S.M.
Cryptic Rite

(Front Row L-R) Ill. Comp. Clive
D. Stephenson, Deputy Master –
Thrice Ill. Master Henry Handsley
– Ill. Comp. Stan Fenton, Principal
Conductor of the Work.
(Back) V. Ill. Comp. Allan P.
Sweetman, Grand Sentinel – R. Ill.
Comp. Paavo E. Liukko, Grand
Inspector General District “E” – R.
Ill. Comp. Donald J. Emrick, Grand
Principal Conductor of the Work

NNiippiissssiinngg LLooddggee NNoo.. 2200 RRooyyaall AArrkk MMaarriinneerrss

On Saturday, November 21st 2009 Brothers Bro. Jacques
Alcourse – R.W. Bro. Donald J. Emrick became the newest
Companions of the Royal Ark Mariner Degree held at the
Belrock Masonic Centre.

This degree is based upon the story of Noah and his ark. The
presiding officer of a Royal Ark Mariner lodge, the Commander,
represents Noah, and the Senior and Junior Warden his sons Shem
and Japheth. The ritual emphasizes the cardinal virtues, using the
triangle and the working tools with which Noah built the ark - axe,
saw, and auger - to point the moral lesson.
The principal emblems of the degree are the triangle, rainbow, and a
dove with an olive branch in its beak.

The earliest record of the degree being worked comes in
Bath in 1790. Today in our Jurisdiction, Royal Ark
Mariner lodges are "moored" to most Councils – due to
the long distances between Councils Select Masters
who receive the Royal Ark Mariner Degree may then
wear the "Rainbow" jewel.
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DECEMBER 2009

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1.
National Lodge

D.D.G.M.
Official Visit

1st Degree

2.
Espanola Lodge

D.D.G.M.
Official Visit

1st Degree
Dinner 6:00 p.m.

Nickel Lodge
1st Degree

3.
Sudbury Shrine
Club Meeting

Branch 76
Legion Hall

4.
Sudbury Lodge
Annual Ladies
Night Belrock
Masonic Centre

5.

Espanola Chapter
Installation of
Officers 10:30a.m.
Ex. Comp. Roy
Eaton to be
installed as First
Principal

6. 7. 8.
Doric Lodge
Past Masters

Night
1st Degree

9.
FriendshipLodge
Step-up Night

2nd Degree

10.
Gore Bay

Lodge
Masonic

Education

Hillbilly Clan 46
Outhouse No. 2
Christmas Party

Algoma Chapter
O.E.S.

11.
Bethel Lodge

Elections

12.

13. 14.
Sudbury Lodge
Memorial Night

15.
Java Guild

Christmas Lunch

16. 17.
Tuscan Chapter

R.A.M.

Elections

18. 19.

20. 21. 22. 23. 24. 25.

Christmas
Day

26.

Boxing
Day

27. 28. 29. 30. 31.
New Year’s

Eve

By V.W. Bro. John E. Gamble

RTN to Pg. 1
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Sudbury Shrine Club News
Sudbury Shriners at 2009 Remembrance Day Services

By Noble Wah Chung

This year we had 22 Nobles and few Ladies of the Sudbury Shrine Club
Participating in Sudbury’s Annual Remembrance Day service held at the Sudbury
Arena. We paid our respects and remember those who sacrificed so much for
Canada and paid our tribute to Canada’s Veterans.

Prior to the service, we assembled at
the Sudbury Minto Street Cenotaph at
10:00 a.m. and laid our Sudbury Shrine
Club wreath at 10:15 a.m. at the
Cenotaph. Then we joined the
Remembrance Day Services inside the
Sudbury Arena as representatives of the
Shriners to recognize the significance
of Canada’s sacrifices and
achievements.
We participated in the laying of
wreathes to pay our respects to and
recognize the contribution of those who
gave their lives while in service. We
also pay tribute to those who sacrificed
for us so that we can live in a peaceful
world with harmony. This service also
recognize those who continue to service
for the cause of freedom, justice and
peace.

Enjoy the holiday season with your family and friends.
Remember: Please Don’t Drink and Drive.

http://shrinersshq.org/Hospitals/Canada/default.aspx/
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Sudbury Shrine Club
Ceremony of Installation of Officers

Saturday, January 15, 2010
Hellenic Centre – 486 Ester Road

Cocktails 6:00 p.m. Dinner 7:00 p.m.

Installation of Officers to Follow
Dinner features

Combo – Chicken Breast with
Wine Sauce, Veal Parmesan
With Tomatoes
Complimentary Dinner Wine

Dance to the sweet music of
Victor John

Tickets $45 per person:

Contact : John McCowan 585-1461 jandrmccowan@persona.ca

or call Sudbury Shrine Club Office 524-0335

RTN to Pg. 1


